
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 
Date:  22nd June 2018 

Dear All 
Sports Day 2018 was a huge success and I would like to thank every-
one—but especially the children– for making the afternoon so great! 
The change of venue to the Richard Jory Field proved popular with 
more space for parents to enjoy the races and we welcome your     
feedback.  
Well done to all the pupils for taking part and congratulations to the   
winning team of Trevithick. 
Last Friday we had a non-uniform day in return for a tombola item      
donations.  Thanks for all of your wonderful donations and there should 
be a really super stall at the Fete this year.  The Friends of Cusgarne 
would appreciate cakes for the cake stall so please bring one along on 
Saturday if you are able. 
The Fete is this Saturday at 12noon until 3pm.  The country dancers are 
performing at 12.30pm so please come along and support them. 
The children are busy learning the songs for the end of term production 
and costume letters should be on their way.  Please check the book bag 
post to see what items your child needs and let us know if you are    
having trouble finding something your child needs.  I expect parents will 
also be asked to help their child learn their lines for the big event! 
On Wednesday we had a whole school fire drill.  The children didn’t bat 
an eyelid and calmly evacuated the building—fantastic! 
We are still waiting for the proofs of the class photos and will let you 
know as soon as they are available to look at. 
Thank you for your support and lovely comments following my appoint-
ment as Head of Cusgarne.  I am so proud of the school and the       
children and  being part of a thriving community; and don’t forget that I 
love a chat! 
If you enjoy football  -  ’Come on England!’  Have a super weekend!  
Tim Barnard, Head of School. 

Pupils of the Week 
 

 
 

 
 

Diary Dates 
 

23 June 
Gwennap Parish   
Community Fete 

12 noon—3pm with 
country dancing at 

12.30pm! 
 

3 July 
Moving up afternoon 

 
6 July 

Friends of Cusgarne 
Festival, 4.30pm 

 
9 + 12 July 

Summer Production 
 

12 July  
Teddy Bear’s Picnic 

For September  
starters 

 
20 July 

Last day of the school 
year 
And 

Leavers Assembly 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 

Erin 
Sophie 

Harrison C 
Harrison G 

Oscar 

Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

150 142 138 

We know there is a growing number of children, siblings and families that play Fortnite:Battle Royale 
and it should be noted that there is no proof of age required. There is a very good guide available for 
parents which can be found at https://nationalonlinesafety.com/fortnite-battle-royale-parents-guide/ 
And contains some really useful and important information. 











If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 
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DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c 25th June 2018 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Guitars Mr Collington Payment per term 

  Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment per term 

  Woodwind Miss Sampson Payment per term 

 Sports Club 
Reception, yr 1 + 2 

Mrs Murray 
Mrs Ireson 

3pm-4pm 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Art Club 
KS1 and KS2 

Mrs Turner/ Mr Barnard KS2 
Miss Palmer/Mrs Ireson KS1 

3pm-4pm 

WEDNESDAY Violins Miss Hewitt Payment per term 

 Drums Mr Robinson Payment per term 

 Colouring Club 
Classes 1 and 2 

Miss Palmer 12.30pm-12.55pm 

 Brass Club Mr Pope 3pm—3.30pm 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Recorders Ms Hawken  

 Games Club Mrs Murray 12.30pm—12.55pm 

 Sports club KS2 Mr Barnard 
Mrs Turner 

3.00pm-4.00pm 

    Follow us on Twitter!  It’s a really good way to stay up to date as                  
   proven by our recent visits and trips! 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

